Corpus Christi Air Quality Group Meeting
February 22, 2019
Present

Gretchen Arnold, Chair
Trent Thigpen, Pollution Prevention Partnership

Daniel Carrizales, Corpus Christi MPO

Beatriz Rivera, POCCA

Bob Paulison, Port Industries, 

Beth Becerra, Exxon Mobile

Cathy Barnard, SAGE ATC
Darcy Schroeder, Valero
Christina Chavez, Trinity Consultants

Andrew Franzone, Oxy
Sharon Bailey Lewis, City of Corpus Christi

Molly Martin, NuStar

Colleen Johnson, EarthCon

Zulema Garcia, Citgo

Glenda Swierc, Moda

Tammy Embrey, City of Corpus Christi

Cathy Skurow, City of Portland Mayor
Leah Olivarri
Kenneth Boyce, US EPA, Region 6
(Port of Corpus Christi Authority; POCCA, Metropolitan Planning Organization; MPO, Texas Commission on Environmental Quality; TCEQ, Environmental Protection Agency; EPA.)
Discussion Points
· The year-end 2018 status of ozone attainment and looking ahead to 2019 ozone season attainment was discussed.   
· Both CAMS 4 and CAMS 21 completed year 2018 with a rolling 3 year-average for ozone of 61 ppb.   
· In order for Corpus Christi to remain in attainment of NAAQS for ozone through the 2019 ozone season, the 4th high eight-hour average ozone reading at both CAMS 4 and CAMS 21 must be under 88 ppb. 
· Current 4th high ozone levels for 2019 as of 2/22/19 are 44 ppb at CAMS 4 and 39 ppb at CAMS 21.
· Kenneth Boyce with US EPA Region 6 participated in the meeting via conference call.  Mr. Boyce is Corpus Christi Air Quality Group’s ozone advance liaison and reviews the Group’s annual reports.  

· Mr. Boyce was very complimentary of and impressed by the voluntary actions that Corpus Christi stakeholders and the Group have taken over the years to reduce ozone forming emissions.  He assured the group that the annual reports do not go unheeded and that they are studied with interest by EPA staff and the reports are forwarded to upper management.  He went on to share with the Group the benefits of participating in an ozone advance plan including receiving newsletters that contain funding and training opportunities for ozone advance communities, provision of social media graphics and tools, and the few communities that were ozone advance communities that slipped into non-attainment (marginal) were not subject to planning requirements.  Mr. Boyce was also very open to his flexibility regarding depth and workload of reports as well as deadline dates for report submittals.  A state—wide ozone advance workshop was something Mr. Boyce would like to have. The website that houses all ozone advance tools, resources and reports was shared  www.epa.gov/advance  

· The Group was very encouraged by Mr. Boyce’s support and comments.  It was noted that several stakeholders that typically attend the meeting were unable to attend and it was suggested that Mr. Boyce participate via call in to a meeting of the stakeholders that were not present at the meeting.  

· Gretchen brought the Group up to date on Ozone Advance reporting.  Data is currently being collected for the Year 4 ozone advance report which captures voluntary activities that took place from May of 2018 to present.  She also reminded the Group that this year (2019) is our Year 5 of ozone advance activity which we will be reporting on next year and to be mindful to encourage and track voluntary emission reduction initiatives in their workplace.  Gretchen went on to share with the Group that an ozone advance report checklist will be sent to the Group and all stakeholders to check off any emission reduction activities that can be cited in the Year 4 report currently being compiled.  It was stressed that the check list should be considered a tool to begin thinking about the different activities your organization might have done to reduce emissions only and that additional input in any format attached to the checklist is highly encouraged.  The purpose of the list is to provide a start to capturing input.  A mid to late March deadline to submit input for the ozone advance report was suggested.  

· An update on efforts to restore air program funding was provided and Tammy Embrey; City of Corpus Christi Inter-Governmental Relations Director was introduced to the Group
· Tammy stated that a Senate hearing that reviewed air program funding was held and Tammy and Sharon Bailey Lewis provided testimony at the hearing.  In addition, written testimony was provided by Port Industries and the Group.  Senator Juan “Chuy” Hinojosa who sits on the committee was very supportive of restoring the vetoed funding at the hearing.  Tammy shared with the Group that there is a bill in the House that has been filed that restores the vetoed funding.  To date, there is no such bill filed on the Senate side.  In other legislative discussion, Tammy stated that there are several pipeline associated bills being filed and a bill expediting permitting.  She asked the Group if there were legislative issues that she should be tracking for them and to keep her posted should such information or issues arise.  

· Next Steps
· Compile input for Year 4 ozone advance activities beginning with checklist and adding to checklist

· Coordinate another stakeholder ozone advance visit with Kenneth Boyce

· Continue to provide testimony and briefings to restore air program funding

· ??? Discussed after meeting but possibly good material for next steps; consideration of revising name of Group from Corpus Christi Air Quality Group to a name that more accurately reflects that broader airshed/emission region???

